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In This Issue 

PASTORôS PAGE  by Pastor Jerry Wahl 

Henri Nouwen, the Dutch Catholic Priest, whose writings have shared 
wisdom and encouragement to Christians on the faith journey, wrote 
ñO Lord, make this Lenten season different from the other one. 
Let me find you again. Amen.ò 

Our Lenten journey at Calvary Lutheran Church  
is a time to search and seek, individually,  
and as a community of faith that we might find Christ again. 
 
Father Nouwenôs words are an important reminder:  
ñLet me find you (Christ) again.ò  In a world that shouts news of 
fighting, shootings, hunger and brokenness, let us seek to find the 
good. Let us find Christ in those who run towards danger, in those who 
care for those in need, in the simple acts of kindness that brings a 
smile and assurance. In a world where hope is hard to find,  
where poverty is oppressive and second chances are hard to come by, 
let us find Christ at work in the neighborhood clinic, in the after school 
programs and in those who teach and mentor. In a time when we are 
disconnected from one another, let us find Christ in our neighbor  
over a cup of coffee, in a handwritten note, in a call just to talk. 
 
Martin Luther said ñI have so many things to do today I will 
need to start with three hours in prayer.ò Luther knew it is easy to 
lose Christ in the busy daily demands of life. 
 
ñLet us find you (Christ) again.ò  In worship as we open scripture, 
sing and pray.  In morning and evening prayer. In service to our neigh-
bor, in acts of kindness to our friends and family in our generosity of 
time and gifts. 
 
Let us be where you (Christ) are. 
 
Father Nouwen was a man of deep faith who knew that  
the Christ he hoped to find had already found him.   
 
On this Lenten pilgrimage may we walk together  
knowing the He we seek is with us guiding the way. 
 

See you in Church.  Pastor Jerry 
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February CHURCH 

COUNCIL MEETING 
by  Becky Rorke,   

      President of Calvary Church Council 

The Calvary Church Council met on 
Tuesday, February 13th.  

The Minutes and Treasurerôs Report from the  
October meeting were approved & seconded.  
 

Minneapolis Area Synod Assembly (MAS):  

Gary Lehr and Alethe Schlaefer will represent 
Calvary at Synod Assembly on  May 4-5. One 
of the tasks will be the election of the Bishop, 
which occurs every six years. 
 
Call Committee: 
 
First step is the completion of the Ministry  
Site Profile (MSP) which was reviewed and  
approved by the Council. Submitted to MAS. 

The next step is the visit of Bishop Ann on 
Wednesday, March 7 for a conversation with 
the congregation about our needs for our 
new pastor. The information gleaned from 
the discussion will be used in the selection of 
candidates who are the very best matches 
for our congregation. 

Partnership Activities with  
Shepherd of the Hills (SOTH):  

Covenant of Agreement between Calvary & 
SOTH was approved unanimously at the  
congregational meetings of both, Calvary 
and SOTH. The next step is Joint Meetings of 
the Church Council (March 20th) and of the 
Staff (March 14th)  

Building & Grounds:  
 
2018 Spring Clean-up Day is  May 5th.  

 

À CHILDREN, YOUTH &  
   FAMILY MINISTRY  
                              by Rebekah Moir 

À SPAGHETTI  
   DINNER  

THANK YOU!! THANK YOU!!! 
THANK YOU!!!! We raised 
$878.71 towards our Vacation 
Bible School program! 

Many many thanks to everyone 
who helped out with the dinner: 
all those who donated food, all 
the awesome kids who served,  

all the adults who helped out (Dottie Fergus,  
Jen Nelson, Steve Manacek, Bonnie DeMarce-Koll, 
Sandy Nelson, Dan Moir, Michelle Siverhus) and  
everyone who came and ate and donated. 

Special thanks to Dottie Fergus for making the won-
derful meatballs and marinara (from scratch!) again 
this year! 

 

À VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
 
Spread the word: registration forms are online for 
VBS (Vacation Bible School). Invite friends and family 
to be a part of this fun and faith-filled week!  
The more the merrier! 

This yearôs VBS theme: 
ñCome and See! Godôs Great Invitationò  

Weôll dig into five great Bible stories about chil-
dren with amazing gifts to offer in service to 
God and others. Weôll learn how God uses our own 
gifts and brings us all together into something even 
more wonderful than the sum of its parts: the Body of 
Christ! 

Dates: Monday-Friday, June 18 - 22 

Time: 9:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. 

Cost: FREE! 

Ages: GOING INTO Pre-K through 6th 
grade, with LOTS of opportunities 
for older youth to serve as leaders 
and helpers. 

Register: Registration forms are on the Calva-
ry website.  

Weôll be keeping you updated as details are finalized. 
We are really looking forward to another great VBS 
program. Hope you can join us! 

 

    Sunday School Schedule 

9:00 a.m. Breakfast treats 

9:15 a.m. Opening 

9:25 a.m. Group Bible Reading 

9:50 a.m. Music 

10:00 a.m. Arts Block for Kids 
            Dismissal for Adults 

10:20 a.m. Dismissal 

10:30 a.m. Worship 
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                                                                                                                                   Sanctuary Stained Glass 

LOVE TO TELL THE STORY é. 

 

  MARCH Birthdays!   
3/5   Georgia Miller  3/11  Martha Kosse 

3/6   Bill Hansen 3/14  Marlys Hanson 

3/7   Peter Peterson 3/20  Nancy Page 

3/8   Zach DeMarce 3/25  Jim Jensen 

3/8   John Mullikan 3/25  Dick Page 

3/9   Elie Strittmater 3/26  Ron DeLong 

 3/28  Candy Quilling 

  

Calvaryôs story includes the ministry of so many hands.  Over the years, we have reached out to others in 
many ways since members dug the hole for the basement of the first church.  
Today, we continue to reach out to othersé.   

One of our ministries that reaches out to others is the  
Calvary Crafters. On March 19th, they celebrate 10 years!  
While, the number of these deft and dedicated hands has 
changed over the years, they have consistently created stitches 
filled with love. Their busy hands may be seen during our  
Coffee Hour following Sunday Worship.  

The Calvary Crafters have supported a variety of 501C3  
organizations that serve others here in Minnesota and around 
the world.  

 
We give thanks for the hands that have knitted and crocheted many items over the past 10 years.  
This includes: 

¶ More than 110 baby caps for Warm Up America! Caps for Good & East African PreTerm Birth Initiative. 

¶ More than 200 afghan squares for Warm Up America!  

¶ More than 46 Baby Layettes (afghan, hat, sweater and booties) & numerous other items for Bundles of Love. 

¶ 26 Hats/Slippers for The Ships Project that provides items for military service personal. 

¶ Various items for Farewell gifts, various charities, and raffles that supported Calvaryôs Scholarship Fund.  

If you would like to keep your hands busy, please stop in the office and see Susan Burman. We would love for  
you to join Calvary Crafters. We are happy to help you ñrefreshò or learn a new skill! All needles are welcome!   

May (your) hearts be encouraged, being knit together in love!  Col. 2:2 (KJV)  

We each have our story.. We each have our journey. Looking for your favorite poem, Bible verse, music, song or picture.  

Do you have a memory or a mentor that made a difference to your faith and life? This space is yours!   

Please share your story.  See Susan Burman in the Church Office or send it to sburman@calvaryedina.org.     
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 OUR WORSHIP & ACTIVITIES  
WORSHIP ON SUNDAYS at 10:30 a.m. 
Holy Communion is on the first and third Sundays of the month. 
On the 3rd Sunday of the month, we explore hymns from peoples & 
places around the world. Together, we live into the universal love of 
God in Christ Jesus.  All are welcome into our faith family! 

Our Sunday Worship Service is broadcast through Southwest Community Television.  
Check it out on Comcast Cable TV Channel #15. See calendar on page 8. 

 
MENôs BREAKFAST & FELLOWSHIP 
Join us on Saturday, March 10th (8:30 a.m.) for the Menôs Breakfast! 
Looking for Hosts so check out the poster in the Narthex!  
ñLook at life on the funny side up!ò   

 

WOMENôs BIBLE STUDY & COFFEE FELLOWSHIP 
The Womenôs Bible Study meets on the first Wednesday of each month  
at 10:00 a.m. in the Library. The next Bible Study is Wednesday,  
March 7th at 10:00 a.m. The discussion is the Bible Study from the 
Gather Magazine (Women of ELCA). The Womenôs Coffee  
Fellow-ship will meet on March 21st! Come & join our conversation!  

 

 

 WOMEN 
Àogether 

COFFEE HOUR following Sunday Worship   
Thank you to the Education Team! They hosted our Coffee Hour throughout 
January. The  Building & Grounds Team are our hosts for March during 
our weekly time together. THANKS! If you can help with a food item or finan-
cial assistance, please see them. Join us of coffee, conversation & community. 

CLC 

 

À 

  

EASTER AT CALVARYéé.Celebrate! 
Join us for Easter Breakfast on Sunday, April 1st  (9:00 -10:00 a.m.).    

All are welcome to our celebration at Calvary!   

The free-will offering will support our sister church,   

St. Catherineôs Lutheran Church in St. Petersburg, Russia.  

We have partnered with St. Catherineôs since 1993.  

 

Join us! Invite your friends & families for the Easter Breakfast. 

RSVPôs to Alison Graber or the Church Office are appreciated! 

This will help us with pre-planning of the meal! 

 

See Alison and the sign-up sheet, if you can help with the breakfast.  

Your help with decorating, setting-up, serving, or clean-up is appreciated!!  

STAY FOR WORSHIP AT 10:30 a.m.  

 CHECK OUT OR REVISIT OUR CHURCH WEBSITE: http://www.calvaryedina.org! 

À 
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ñBEINGò THE CHURCHé.   
               é.Our hearts and hands in the World & Communi 

   CALVARY BOOK CLUB 
 
The Book Club will not meet in March!  
 
This will give  you extra time for our April selection:  
Canoeing the Mountains: Christian Leadership in  
Uncharted Territory by Tod Bolsinger.  

 
Lewis and Clark and the Corps of Discovery is used as a 
metaphor for adjusting to a changing landscape.  
ñExplorers Lewis and Clark had to adapt. While they had 
prepared to find a waterway to the Pacific Ocean,  
instead they found themselves in the Rocky Mountains.ñ 
 
Pastor Wahl recommended that the Church Council read this 
book. The Calvary Book Club invites you to join us in ñCanoeing 
the Mountainò.   
 

Drawing from his extensive experience as a pastor and consultant, Tod Bolsinger brings decades 
of expertise in guiding churches and organizations through uncharted territory.  
 
He offers a combination of illuminating insights and practical tools to help you reimagine in our 
rapidly changing world.  This book is NOT available at the library. You will have to purchase and/
or share with others.  You can purchase at Barnes and Noble ($10.00) or Amazon ($12.99).  
All are welcome to the discussion on Tuesday, April 17th in the library (5:30 p.m.).  

__________________________________  

PARTNERSHIP WITH SHEPHERD of the HILLS 
 

ñPack the Pewsò is a featured weekend within the 
Minnesota FoodShare March Campaign.  

This is the 5th year of ñPack the Pewsò at Calvary 
as we support our VEAP Foodshelf.  

We will hand out grocery bags with a suggested shopping list 
on Sundays, March 11th & 18th. Bring back the filled grocery 

bags anytime (no later than Sunday, March 25th. We will  
celebrate our packed bags before their delivery to VEAP on Monday, March 26th. If you prefer 
to write a check, made payable to Calvary Lutheran Church with ñVEAPò on the memo line. 

 

 

We are moving forward with our new relationship with 
our "neighborhood" congregation:  
Shephard of the Hills. Some of the initial activities are 
planned to get to know one another. There will be a joint 
staff meeting at SOTH on Wednesday, March 14th led by  
Pastor Jerry Wahl and Pastor Scott Searl followed by a joint 
council meeting at SOTH on Tuesday, March 20th.  
 
Soon to come, is a Joint Congregational Pot Luck!   
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 MID-WEEK SERVICES of LENT: 

Table Talk Worship with Soup! 
Join us on March 7, March 14, and  March 21! 

Throughout Lent, we come together for Table Talk Worship with Soup! every Wednesday 
at 5:30 p.m. in the Fellowship Hall. In the tradition of Martin Lutherôs teachings around the ta-
ble, we will gather, eat and journey to the Cross. Our Worship will begin at 5:45 p.m. while we  
enjoy our soup and bread together. As in the past, we will follow the Holden Evening Prayer. 

Our guide is the Gospels and the questions posed by Jesus. Each Wednesday, together, we will 
ponder a Jesus Question. Jesusô questions empower us to shift our hearts and minds to see in new 
ways, to transform, to move forward and act differently. Join us on the journey!    

Council members will host each supper.  Please see the Sign-up Sheet for opportunities 
to assist: make/bring soup, cookies or bars, bring milk or help with set-up & clean-up. 
We look forward to being together as a church family each week during Lent.  
 If you have questions, contact Alison Graber, Fellowship Committee Chair.  

 MAUNDY THURSDAY SERVICE 
At the end of the service on Maundy Thursday,  

slowly the altar is stripped of the candles, cross, communion vessels,  
linens and paramentséé..the wooden altar is made bare.   

Excerpt from ñStripped bare: Holy Week and the art of losingò by Richard Lister: 

ñEvery time I participate in such a service, I think of Jesus, who on the night of his betrayal 
laid aside his woven tunic and tied a towel around his waist. He stripped for service.  
Another Gospel tells us that later "they stripped him" for mockery and death.  

The altar stands for Jesus, who in Holy Week enters the last stages of his ritual purification. 
The altar also stands for those from whom something or someone is being taken away.  

It stands for us. 

A sentence from one of Bonhoeffer's prison letters comes to mind: "I think that even in this 
place we ought to live as if we had no wishes and no future, and just be our true selves." ñ 

Imagine being in a concentration camp preparing...  

 If you would like to participate in clearing the altar during the Maundy Thursday 
service on February 29th, please contact Marcia Coon or leave a message in the 

Church Office with Susan Burman.  Thank you. 

 
HELP DECORATE FOR EASTER! 
Come at 9:30 a.m. on Saturday, March 31st to the church library.  

Bring a smile and some plant shears if you have them.  We will create a 
flower cross and arrange plants at the front of the sanctuary. 
No experience is necessary.     

Everyone is welcome!  If possible, please RSVP to Marcia Coon or 
call the Church Office (Susan Burman).   
 


